

GRADE 6 – UNIT 4 - TEST 01

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. big B. wide C. quiet D. exciting
 2. A. evening B. enough C. live D. English

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. faraway B. fantastic C. exciting D. cathedral
 4. A. conserve B. lantern C. license D. concert

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Henry often visits his grandpa _____ the weekends.
 A. on B. at C. in D. A & B are correct.
6. There are a lot of vehicles in the town. It's very _____.
 A. peaceful B. fantastic C. memorial D. noisy
7. A city house is _____ than a country house.
 A. most modern B. more modern C. more moderner D. modern
8. How many rooms _____ there in your house?
 A. is B. are C. be D. to be
9. There are _____ lakes in our city.
 A. much B. a lot C. many D. lots
10. A _____ is a place where we go to buy stamps or send letters.
 A. library B. post office C. cinema D. school
11. Can you tell us the _____ to Hai Ba Trung street?
 A. road B. street C. way D. instruction
12. Lan: "Why don't we take a trip to my home town?"
 Nam: " _____ "
 A. Yes, we do. B. That's a good idea. C. Not at all. D. You're welcome.

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.

MY NEIGHBOURHOOD

My neighbourhood is a mix of old and new. There is a beautiful (13) _____ where people go to relax and enjoy the quiet atmosphere. Just across the street, there's a (14) _____ that many tourists visit because it's so historic. The streets can get quite (15) _____ during the day, but they become peaceful again in the evening. If you visit, I'll (16) _____ you _____ the area and show you all the best spots!

13. A. statue B. workshop C. park D. backyard
 14. A. palace B. railway station C. turning D. suburb
 15. A. quiet B. crowded C. narrow D. peaceful
 16. A. take through B. take off C. break in D. dress up

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17.

17.
 a. There's also a quiet square near my house. I love going there to hang out with my friends.
 b. I live near a big art gallery. It's modern and full of amazing paintings!
 c. What's your favorite place in your neighbourhood?
 d. That sounds really nice! I love art.
 A. c - b - d - a B. c - a - b - d C. c - b - a - d D. b - c - a - d

18. Choose the sentence that can end the conversation (in Question 17) most suitably.

- A. I dislike walking because it's tiring.
 B. Why don't we go there together this weekend?
 C. The art gallery sometimes gets too crowded

D. I love listening to music, too!

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.

I live in a quiet town named Greendale. There are around 21,000 people here. I enjoy living here (19) _____ it's peaceful and the streets are wide and safe. The town is clean and green because people always take good care (20) _____ their surroundings. The air is fresh, and the neighbors are kind. Everyone (21) _____ each other and often stops to say hello.

Of course, there are some things I don't enjoy. For example, there isn't (22) _____ public transport, so getting to the city can be difficult. Another thing is that people sometimes says bad things about (23) _____, which can be a bit (24) _____. But overall, I still love the quiet and friendly life here.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|-------------|-----------------|
| 19. A. although | B. so | C. because | D. but |
| 20. A. of | B. after | C. for | D. with |
| 21. A. knows | B. knew | C. knowing | D. know |
| 22. A. some | B. few | C. much | D. any |
| 23. A. themselves | B. each other | C. other | D. other people |
| 24. A. difficult | B. angry | C. annoying | D. exciting |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

25. "Where is the way to Ben Thanh Market?"

- A. Ben Thanh Market is very far from here.
 B. Can you tell me the way to get to Ben Thanh Market?
 C. Can you tell me the street to Ben Thanh Market?
 D. Can I tell you the way to Ben Thanh Market?

26. This exam was harder than the last one.

- A. The last exam was harder than this one.
 B. Both exams were not too easy.
 C. This exam was easier than the last one.
 D. The last exam was easier than this one.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

27. Those buildings / tall / these buildings

- A. Those buildings is tall than these buildings.
 B. Those buildings are taller than these buildings.
 C. Those buildings is taller than these buildings.
 D. Those buildings are tall than these buildings.

28. There / be / many / new / shop / near / here / so / streets / busy / day

- A. There are many new shops near here, so the streets are busy during the day.
 B. There is many new shops near here so the streets busy in day.
 C. There are many new shop near here the so streets are busy all day.
 D. There many new shops near here, so the streets are busy during the day.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What is the meaning of the sign below?



- A. You must drive slowly.
 B. Children must walk slowly.
 C. Children can't cross the street here.
 D. You musn't cross the street here

30: What does the sender need?

Hi Jim, Can you meet me at 2 pm today? I'll be in Classroom B at that time. Thanks, Sarah	A. Sarah's class starts at 2 pm.
	B. Sarah wants to meet Jim this afternoon.
	C. Jim's teaching in Classroom B today.
	D. Classroom B is closed today.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

Hi Friends! My name's Sandra and I live in Hilltown. It is a small town in the south of England. About 9,000 people live here.

There are many shops in the town and there are three supermarkets. You can buy everything you need in the town. There are two banks, a post office, a police station and a library, too. You can find a big market where you can buy fresh fruit, vegetables, meat and dairy products. I like going to the market with my mum. There is a park in the town centre. In the park children can play because there is a playground. In our town you can find some restaurants and cafés. My favorite café is Icecave. It's in Park Street and the ice cream is fantastic here!

There are three elementary schools and two high schools in Hilltown. My school is in MillStreet. Next to our school there is a sports centre. Every Wednesday afternoon, we play badminton.

I like living in Hilltown because it is a calm, neat place and people are friendly.

31. Where is Hilltown located?

- A. In the north of England
B. In the south of England
C. In the east of England
D. In the west of England

32. What can you buy at the big market?

- A. Clothes and toys
B. Fresh fruit, vegetables, meat, and dairy products
C. Electronics and books
D. Furniture and plants

33. Why does Sandra like living in Hilltown?

- A. Because it is busy and crowded
B. Because it is calm, neat
C. Because it has many museums
D. Because it has a big stadium

34. Which of the following statements is NOT TRUE according to the passage?

- A. There are three supermarkets in Hilltown.
B. The sports centre is next to Sandra's school.
C. Hilltown has only one elementary school.
D. The park has a playground for children.

35. The word "fantastic" in the passage is CLOSEST in meaning to _____.

- A. wonderful
B. terrible
C. ordinary
D. boring

36. The word "calm" in the passage is OPPOSITE in meaning to _____.

- A. peaceful
B. quiet
C. busy
D. neat

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

I live in a quiet (37) _____ on the edge of the city. It is a peaceful place with many historic buildings and a beautiful (38) _____ every weekend. Near the square, there is a famous (39) _____ that attracts many tourists. Behind my house, there is a lovely (40) _____.

- A. garden where people grow different kinds of flowers.
B. suburb far away from the busy city center
C. cathedral with a large statue in front of it
D. backyard where my family spends the evenings

37. ____ B ____ 38. ____ D ____ 39. ____ C ____ 40. ____ A ____

- THE END -

GRADE 6 – UNIT 4 - TEST 02

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. luggage B. message C. creature D. voyage
2. A. passage B. recognise C. begin D. become

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. temple B. suburb C. cuisine D. palace
4. A. number B. morning C. repeat D. greeting

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. He grows vegetables in his _____.
A. book B. backyard C. friend D. name
6. Christmas is a _____ time of year for many businesses.
A. prisoners B. freedom C. busy D. more
7. Green Hotel? Go to the end of the road. It's on your _____.
A. direction B. leg C. turn D. left
8. The city is always crowded and _____. I don't like it.
A. noisy B. quiet C. peaceful D. convenient
9. Air quality in the area is much _____ than it used to be a few years ago.
A. badder B. more bad C. most bad D. worse
10. What time do you go _____ school?
A. to B. for C. against D. at
11. The Red river is one of the longest _____ in Viet Nam.
A. lakes B. cities C. countries D. rivers
12. "How can I get to the railway station?" – "....."
A. Because there are many shopping malls around the neighborhood
B. Go straight on to the traffic lights. Turn left. It's on your right
C. That's a good idea.
D. There is one on the corner, just a ten minute walk.

Read the following announcement and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 13 to 16.

🏠 Moving to a New Neighborhood!

We are excited to announce that our family is (13) _____ to a new neighborhood next month! The area is (14) _____ and relaxing with parks, shops, and friendly neighbors. There is a big playground where children can (15) _____ and have fun. We are looking forward to meeting everyone and exploring all the (16) _____ places nearby!

13. A. moving B. moved C. moves D. move
14. A. crowded B. peaceful C. noisy D. empty
15. A. play B. sleep C. study D. work
16. A. boring B. terrible C. faraway D. exciting

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to question 17.

17.
a. First, we see the park was full of colorful flowers and tall trees.
b. Last weekend, my family explored the neighborhood where my grandparents used to live.
c. Then, we walked along narrow streets and saw many historic houses.
d. It was a wonderful trip!
A. b-c-a-d B. a-b-c-d C. b-a-c-d D. d-a-b-c

18. Choose the sentence that can end the conversation (in Question 17) most suitably.

- A. We even stopped by a small café for some ice cream.

- B. I forgot my homework at home.
 C. The bus was late and made us wait for hours.
 D. I don't like watching movies on weekends.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each numbered blank from 19 to 24.

My friend Alex lives near me in the countryside. He comes from (19) _____. We have been classmates and neighbors for two years. Alex's family has a farm. He usually helps (20) _____ take care of the animals and plants after school. Alex enjoys (21) _____ outside and hopes to be a farmer one day. He believes farming (22) _____ a rewarding job. Currently, he (23) _____ agriculture at school because he wants to learn more about farming. He studies really hard (24) _____ he knows it will help him in the future.

19. A. Canada B. Canadian C. the Canadian D. the Canada
 20. A. them B. us C. his parents D. her
 21. A. work B. working C. to work D. worked
 22. A. are B. is C. has D. be
 23. A. studies B. studied C. is studying D. will study
 24. A. so B. and C. but D. because

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

25. No park in this town is larger than this one.
 A. All parks in this town are larger than this. B. This is the largest park in this town.
 C. All parks in this town are smaller than this. D. This is the smallest park in this town.
 26. Can you tell me how to get to the train station?
 A. Where is the train station? B. What is the train station?
 C. When is the train station? D. Why is there a train station?

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is made from the given cues in each of the following questions.

27. The alley/ so / tight/ trucks/ can't/ drive through.
 A. The alley so tight that trucks can't drive through.
 B. The alley is so tight trucks can't drive through.
 C. The alley is so tight that trucks can't drive through.
 D. The alley so tight trucks can't drive through.
 28. The/ library/ next / the supermarket.
 A. The library is next on the supermarket.
 B. The library next to the supermarket.
 C. The library is next to the supermarket.
 D. The library is next by the supermarket.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29: What does the announcement mean?

GAIA ZOO The elephants are fed daily at 11.00 a.m. Visitors are welcome to watch.	A. Visitors can see how the elephants are fed at 11.00 a.m.
	B. Visitors can feed the elephants at 11.00 a.m.
	C. Visitors mustn't feed the elephants after 11.00 a.m
	D. You are welcomed in the zoo

30: What does the sign mean?

	A. It is safe to dive here.
	B. Diving is allowed only for adult

DANGER! NO DIVING	C. You should dive carefully.
	D. You musn't dive here because it is dangerous.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

London is the capital city of the United Kingdom. There are a lot of cars in the city. People go everywhere by car, so traffic in the city centre is **heavier** than that in the suburbs. It is harder to find a place to park a car than to do it in other areas. The public means of transport is cheaper than cars but the Londoners prefer their own cars. Moreover, there are more and more tourists and visitors coming to London for sightseeing or shopping. At weekends, the streets are noisier and busier than they are on weekdays. Now, traffic jams are worse than ever before.

Although the living cost in the suburbs and the countryside is cheaper than that in the city centre, most young people prefer living in the city centre. London is richer than other cities in the United Kingdom, but it is more **polluted** because of the city Industry, vehicles, and plenty of people.

31. People in London prefer to go around _____.

A. by their own cars

B. by public means of transport

C. by both their own cars and public means of transport

D. by any vehicles

32. How are the streets in London at weekends?

A. There is less traffic.

B. The streets are noisier.

C. Traffic jams are better.

D. The traffic is not heavier.

33. The living cost in the city centre is _____.

A. cheaper than that in the suburbs and the countryside

B. not expensive but people like to live in the suburbs and the countryside

C. not cheap so more people want to leave for the suburbs and the countryside

D. more expensive than that in the suburbs and the countryside

34. According to the passage, what is **NOT TRUE** about London?

A. London's public means of transport is more expensive than cars.

B. There are a lot of people in the city centre, especially at weekends.

C. More and more people come to London for sightseeing.

D. London is richer than other cities in the United Kingdom.

35. The word "**heavier**" in the passage is **CLOSEST** in meaning to _____.

A. lighter

B. busier

C. slower

D. quieter

36. The word "**polluted**" in the passage is **OPPOSITE** in meaning to _____.

A. dirty

B. noisy

C. crowded

D. clean

Four phrases/ sentences have been removed from the text below. For each question, mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct option that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 37 to 40.

Last weekend, I visited a historic city with a beautiful cathedral and a famous palace. The streets were narrow and often got crowded, (37) _____. I went to an art gallery where I saw many wonderful paintings. After that, I walked through a quiet backyard garden nearby. (38) _____

The city was busy (39) _____. I rested by a memorial and enjoyed the calm. Finally, I went to the railway station to go home. (40) _____

A – but it also had some peaceful spots

B – I had a great time and hope to visit again soon.

C – but it was exciting to explore

D – I picked some fruits to try and they tasted delicious.

37 _ _ C _ _

38 _ _ D _ _

39 _ _ A _ _

40 _ _ B _ _

- THE END -